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Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 10:39 AM on 21 Nov 2017 from Miss Amber Patrick.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	The Old Malthouse St Johns Road Banbury 

	Proposal:
	Conversion of building from B1(a) Offices to 25 residential flats, with ancillary parking, bin storage and amenity area. 

	Case Officer:
	James Kirkham 

	Click for further information



	Customer Details

	Name:
	Miss Amber Patrick

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Association for Industrial Archaeology, The Ironbridge Institute, Ironbridge Gorge Museum, Coalbrookdale, Telford TF8 7DX



	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer made comments neither objecting to or supporting the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	The Association for Industrial Archaeology notes that this application is for the conversion of this former malthouse to 25 residential units. Residential conversion is not always the most appropriate reuse of an industrial building, but it is usually the most secure. Externally, this building no longer displays typical malthouse features as the fenestration has already been altered to suit subsequent uses. In consequence the new windows which have been designed to match exiting ones are not a particular problem, but there are substantially more roof lights than at present. However, the most important changes are internal. Despite subsequent reuses, the floors are still largely open plan as they would have been when the building was in use as a maltings. This dense residential conversion means that the floors are divided up with the partial exception of the ground floor where it is used for car parking which is certainly a suitable reuse. The most interesting feature of this broad building is its roof structure, currently partly hidden by ceiling panels and insulation. As not all full details are shown in the sections it is not entirely clear the extent to which this interesting roof structure will remain visible in the residences. It is to be hoped they will be as visible as possible. Given the unusual nature of the roof structure it is essential the opportunity is taken to fully record it when it is exposed during the conversion. The Association for Industrial Archaeology has no objection to this application but if approved there should be an appropriate recording condition in respect of the roof structure (NPPF para 141 is applicable).

Amber Patrick,
Planning Casework Officer,
Association for Industrial Archaeology




